
From: Greg Bickerdike
Sent: 16 February 2022 18:24
To: Licensing;  

 
 

 

Subject: RE: Full Variation - Pendulum, Blaydon Road, Wolverhampton, West Midlands, WV9 
5NP - PRE1439

Sensitivity: PROTECT 
 
Lizzie, 
 
I write on behalf of the Licensing Authority as a Responsible Authority to submit formal 
representations to the above application under the licensing objectives of the Prevention of Crime 
and Disorder. 
 
I mediated with the premises licence holder on 9 November 2020 that the licence would be 
granted subject to the inclusion of the following condition: 
 
The previous premises licence holder, Mr Soran Rostam, will have no involvement with the 
operation nor management of the business. 
 
This was as a result of the revocation of the premises licence held by  for the 
same premises at a meeting of the Statutory Licensing Sub-Committee on 20 May 2020. The 
minutes of this meeting can be read at Agenda item - Licensing Act 2003 - Application for a 
Review of a Premises Licence in respect of The Pendulum, Blaydon Road, Wolverhampton, WV9 
5NP :: Wolverhampton City Council (moderngov.co.uk). 
 
I do not intend to mediate with the applicant, however I will notify them of my representations. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Greg Bickerdike 
Licensing Manager 
Tel. Office:  
 
E-mail: Greg.Bickerdike@wolverhampton.gov.uk 
City of Wolverhampton Council 
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